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 AUTONUM  
The Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT), at its seventh session in May/June 2006, agreed to create a task for the revision of WIPO Standard ST.22 (Task No. 37), as had been proposed by the International Bureau and the European Patent Office.  The SDWG established the ST.22 Task Force to handle such revision and appointed the International Bureau (IB) as Task Force Leader.  The SDWG also requested the Task Force:

(a)
to examine the use of non-Latin based characters, so that the Standard could cover non-Latin character based languages at a later stage;

(b)
to examine the optical character recognition (OCR) accuracy rate (currently better than 98.5%) to see if a higher accuracy rate should be specified;

(c)
to take into consideration what font styles and font sizes should be recommended for optimizing readability, for screen presentation, and OCR.  
(See document SCIT/SDWG/7/9, paragraphs 32 to 38.)

 AUTONUM  
In accordance with the above-mentioned decision by the SDWG, the IB issued circular C.SCIT 2628, dated June 23, 2006, inviting those Offices wishing to participate actively in the discussions to nominate a representative to the ST.22 Task Force.

 AUTONUM  
Following the set-up of the corresponding electronic forum, the Task Force started its discussions, in July 2006, on the basis of an initial proposal presented by the Leader of the Task Force, with a view to making a final proposal concerning the revision of WIPO Standard ST.22 referred to in paragraph 1, above.  The Task Force discussed the initial proposal, and, subsequently, made some revised proposals that took into consideration the comments provided by its members.  The results of the said discussions are contained in the proposed revision of the Standard that is reproduced in the Annex to this document for consideration and approval by the SDWG.  An oral report by the Task Force Leader will also be presented at the eighth session of the SDWG.

 AUTONUM  
It should be noted that, at its seventh session, the SDWG agreed the idea that the revised Standard ST.22 should be brought to the attention of the applicants, offices, commercial information providers and patent attorneys.  (See document SCIT/SDWG/7/9, paragraph 39.)
 AUTONUM  
The SDWG is invited:


(a)
to note the oral report of the Leader of the ST.22 Task Force referred to in paragraph 3, above;


(b)
to consider and adopt the proposal concerning the revision of WIPO Standard ST.22 reproduced in the Annex to this document;  and

(c)
to consider, if deemed appropriate, requesting the IB to issue a circular to inform industrial property offices (IPOs) and SDWG Members of the revision of WIPO Standard ST.22 and to invite IPOs to publish a notice on their patent gazettes and Websites in order to brought that revised Standard to the attention of the applicants, commercial information providers and patent attorneys of their respective geographical areas, as referred to in paragraph 4, above.

[Annex follows] 

